
 

News, Events, & Announcements: 
JULY ELECTIONS:  We would like to congratulate our newly 

elected officers for the 2016/2017 term.  Our new officers are:  Bar-

bara Hughes, President; Melinda Setterman, Vice President; Joyce Jew-

ell, Treasurer; Cyndi Denny, Secretary.  Our new Board of Directors 

are:  Judy Clark, Steve Denny, Danette Hayden, Cindy McKievick, Ann Squire, and Billi-Jo Swanson.  

The officers/directors began their term on July 1st.   

JUNE CLUB RIDE:  We had a small group of riders make the hour-

long drive out to Boulder Oaks on June 18th, and it was well worth the 

drive.  It was a beautiful ride out in the east county among the oak trees 

and open grass meadows.  Everyone enjoyed the ride led by Billi-Jo. 



 

More News, Events, & Announcements: 
LFR participated in the Ramona Parade on May 21st.  We had a great group of riders 

including Bree’s two granddaughters, one riding, one holding the banner with Joyce.  

They were so cute.  It was a great day for the parade.  From the smiles on everyone’s 

faces, they all had a fun day.    

LFR  also participated in the Descanso Days  Parade on July  9th.  We had seven participants.  LFR won an 

award, “Best Animal Entry” and received a plaque with a clock in it.  Super cool!!  Thank you LFR mem-

bers for getting out and representing our club. 

 

   



 

 

We had a great time at Los Vaqueros Horse Camp, May 26th to 31st, Memorial Day weekend.  It was a packed-

full camp with every corral sold.  The Saturday night dinner was catered by Descanso Junction Restaurant.  It was deli-

cious.  We would like to give a big Thank You to Joe Salas for his trailer safety demonstration.  Joe gave a trailer emer-

gency kit to Theresa because she is the most valuable member at camp since she has been doing the sign ups and 

parking for around 25 years!  The wine tasting with appetizers was a big hit with the dinner crowd too.  We all had a 

great time and were safe, so no one “owes” a chocolate cake at our next meeting because they had an unplanned 

“saddle dismount”!!! 



 

Upcoming events around town: 

August 20, All Clubs Beach Ride at Imperial Beach.  Ride out 10 am, 

Hollister Staging area.  RSVP Bonita Valley Horsemen. 

September 1 to 5, RTA camping  at Los Vaqueros Horse Camp.  

September 10, Victorian Roses Casino Night at Lakeside Rodeo, 6-

10 pm.   

September 24, PVMR, Obstacle Challenge Ride at Windfall Ranch. 

September 29 to October 3, LFR at Los Vaqueros Horse Camp.   

October 8, RTA, Play Day event, Holly Oaks Arena. 

October 15, Bonita Valley Horsemen, Trick or Trot trail ride.   

November 5, LFR’s Annual Poker Ride at Tumbleweed Arena. 

SAVE THE DATE:   

Mark your calendars for our next camp-

ing event at Los Vaqueros Horse Camp, 

September 29 to October 3, 

four nights.    Sign ups 

will begin at our August 

18th general meeting.  

The cost is $80/corral, 

plus $5 per person/meal 

for the Saturday night 

catered dinner (only if you will be joining 

us) for the super delicious meal!!! 

LFR’s July Club Ride on the 16th was to 

Rancho Penasquitos Preserve.  We had a 

large group for this ride since everyone 

was trying to beat the heat in the east 

county.  Thank you to Lisa Shearer and 

Mindy Kane for leading the ride.  It was 

about a 2.5 hour ride all the way to the 

waterfall.  All the horses did great on 

crossing the water.  



 

Something New: 

We now have a photo release form.  If you would like any of 

your pictures that you take of LFR events to be posted on our 

Facebook page, website, and/or our newsletter, please sign and 

return the photo release form to Barbara.  We passed out the 

form at our July meeting and many of you signed them, but if 

you would like one, the form is posted on our website along 

with the membership application forms section if you would 

like to print one out.   

In a nutshell, this form is needed so we do not have problems 

with infringement issues.  All of our pictures that are posted on 

our website have to be cropped to fit into a certain box size for 

the photo gallery.  Also for the newsletter the pictures are 

cropped 

and 

resized so 

that they 

can fit into 

the collage 

style so a 

greater 

number of 

pictures 

can be 

used. 

LFR Life Member Helen Carpenter 

It is with great sadness to inform our membership that 

one of our long-time Life Members,  Helen Carpenter, 

has passed away.  Helen and her husband were very 

active members supporting LFR in all aspects for many, 

many years.   At our June meeting Karen read a truly 

heartfelt letter that Julie Murphy wrote recounting the 

long history of the Carpenter’s activities and dedication 

during their time with LFR.  Our 

thoughts and prayers go out to Helen’s 

family at this sad time. 

Parade News: 

Billi-Jo Swanson has accepted the new 

position of Parade Director for LFR.  She 

will be in charge of sending in the pa-

rade applications, coordinating with 

members on participating, and keeping 

possession of the club’s turquoise ban-

danas and saddle pads.  If you have any 

questions about parades, please con-

tact Billi-Jo at billijoAQHA@hotmail.com.   

Please remember to always rsvp Billi-Jo if you are participating.  If 

you have to cancel, even at the last minute, please let Billi-Jo know 

by email because she can check her emails on her phone and then 

she won’t be looking for your arrival. 

P.S.  Be sure to congratulate Billi-Jo on her recent retirement!!! 

Los Vaqueros Horse Camp Saturday Dinner: 

As you all know, members and their immediate family are invited to 

join us at horse camp for our Saturday night wine tasting and dinner, 

which is October 1st, regardless if you are camping or not.  At our July 

meeting the club members voted to have Descanso Junction Restau-

rant cater our dinner, just like we did at our Memorial Day weekend 

campout.  The catering prices have risen six dollars since the May cam-

pout, from $13.99 to $19.99 per meal, plus tax and 18% gratuity.  Due 

to the increased cost, by membership vote, we decided each person 

eating will need to contribute $5 toward offsetting the cost of the 

meal.  Please fill out the NEW camp registration form (even if you are 

not camping) and indicate how many meals for dinner so we have an 

accurate count for the caterers.  The deadline is Sept 10th.  You can 

download the NEW camp registration form from our website. 

Poker Ride:    

Our poker ride is set for Nov 3rd.  Please start collecting 

donations for our raffle and silent auction.  This is our only fundraiser 

for the year.  Let’s make it a great one!!! 

Last but not least………… 

We would like to THANK our outgoing Officers 

and Board of Directors for their hard work and 

dedication during their past term.  Thank you, 

Officers Karen Ensall, Barbara Hughes, Joyce 

Jewell, Deborah Montgomery; and Board of Directors Bobbi Remnant, How-

ard Hughes, Cyndi Denny, Judy Clark, and Patti Karcher. 


